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  @bikethesites.com 
  To: rocr_superintendent@nps.gov,   
 cc:  
  07/16/2003 01:44 AM GMT 
Subject:  Help Rock Creek Park   
   
National Park Superintendent Adrienne Coleman Adrienne Coleman Rock Creek 
Park 3545 Williamsburg Lane NW Washington, DC 20008 
 
Dear National Park Superintendent Adrienne Coleman Coleman, 
 
I am writing to SUPPORT the National Park Service's preferred option to establish 
weekday recreation zones on Beach Drive in Rock Creek Park. Rock Creek Park is 
one of the great treasures of the Washington area, but as currently managed, the 
heart of the Park is available only to motorists five days a week. I commend the Park 
Service for seeking a balanced approach that will allow pedestrians, cyclists, roller 
bladers, and people of all ages and physical abilities to experience the Park seven 
days a week. 
 
Sincerely, 
Stephen Marks 
Bethesda, Maryland 20814 
 
cc: 
Delegate Eleanor Norton 
Representative Chris Van Hollen 

 
 
 
  "Jennifer L Toole"  
  To: <rocr_superintendent@nps.gov>  
  Subject:  RE:  Beach Drive   
  
  07/15/2003 03:02 PM AST  
  Please respond to jtoole  
 
 To Whom it May Concern, 
 
 I am writing to SUPPORT the National Park Service's preferred option to  establish 
weekday recreation zones on Beach Drive in Rock Creek Park.  Rock Creek Park is 
one of the great treasures of the Washington area,  but as currently managed, the 
heart of the Park is available only to  motorists five days a week.  I commend the 
Park Service for seeking a  balanced approach that will allow pedestrians, cyclists, 
roller bladers,  and people of all ages and physical abilities to experience the Park  
seven days a week. 
 
 * Beach Drive is one of the greatest recreational resources in the  Washington, DC 
area and is used by thousands of people on weekends.  Expanding this opportunity 
to weekdays would enhance quality of life for  people all over the Washington 
metropolitan area. 
 
 * Beach Drive's recreation zones are part of a growing network of trails  that make 
Washington and Montgomery County a prime destination for  recreation. 
 
 * Beach Drive would remain open to motor vehicles 18 hour per day,  including  
peak commuting hours during the morning and evening rush hour. 
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 * The draft NPS plan is a very modest proposal, since it would provide  for  
recreation zones for only 6 hours per day, during off-peak hours when  traffic is 
relatively light. 
 
 * Beach Drive is not just another road for moving cars.  It is a road  that  runs 
through a woodland, next to a stream, right in the heart of the  city.  Expanding its 
availability for recreation is a better use of this  wonderful  resource. 
 
 * Weekday recreation on Beach Drive is supported by more then 30 local  
environmental, recreation and community organizations. 
 
Thank you very much for your consideration. 
Jennifer Toole 
Columbia, MD 21044 
  

 
 
 
 To: rocr_superintendent@nps.gov  
  07/15/2003 11:50 AM EDT 
  Subject:  Comments on Rock Creek Park closure proposals -  
   
 
To: Superintendent, Rock Creek Park 
 3545 Williamsburg Lane, N.W. 
 Washington, D.C. 20008 
 
From: Carole Shifrin 
  Resident of Washington, D.C. 
 
Re: Rock Creek Park closure proposals 
 
 
I urge the National Park Service to leave intact the current usage of Rock Creek 
Park. The park is a wonderful place for DC residents and visitors alike, and closing 
off some of it during weekdays would lessen access for citizens who want to enjoy 
it. A portion of the park already is closed off to automobiles during weekends and 
holidays, and while I applaud that bicyclists and walkers can enjoy that portion of 
the park free of automobile traffic, even that limits its use by many who cannot 
bicycle or walk the distances required during its closure. 
 
During the week, I often take older friends-people in their 80s-to that portion of the 
park being considered for closure, where we can enjoy the greenery and the quiet, 
where we can sit and talk and marvel at those who had the foresight to create our 
wonderful in-town park. If that access is cut off, it will make the park-envisioned as 
a green oasis for city dwellers including drivers-accessible only to bicyclists and 
hardy hikers. They are surely a minority. 
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Those who don't fall into that category represent the majority of citizens, and they 
should be able to enjoy this beautiful resource. The automobile traffic during the 
hours of the weekday you are considering closing the park is not so great that 
bicyclists and hikers cannot also enjoy it, along with people who must drive to get to 
spots along the roads to enjoy their surroundings. 
 
I also think there is a safety and security issue; limiting access during the week will 
make the park a more lonely spot, more likely to lead to potential dangers. As an 
avid walker myself, I would feel uncomfortable using the park roads and pathways 
during the week if broad access is cut off. During the weekend, there are so many 
people bicylcing and walking on those roads that there is "safety in numbers" and no 
one would feel threatened. The numbers of bicyclists and walkers would be 
considerably smaller during the week. 
 
I am an environmentalist and have long supported several organizations interesting 
in saving our wilderness, national parks and preserving greenery in cities for the 
enjoyment of citizens. I urge you to keep access to Rock Creek Park open, so tit may 
be enjoyed and used by as many as possible. 
 
Sincerely, 
Carole A. Shifrin 
Washington, D.C. 20015 

 
 
 
 
  "Dave Rabinowitz"   
  To: <rocr_superintendent@nps.gov>  
  07/11/2003 04:11 PM MST  
Subject:  Beach Drive Recreation Closure Proposal  
   
 
Hi, 
 
I support the proposed closure of Beach Drive to motorized vehicles during off-peak 
periods.  I understand that during those hours the usage is about 200 cars per hour, 
or about one car every 18 seconds.  The addition of that number of cars to other city 
street traffic would not be noticeable, but the availability of a safe place to hike, 
skate, bike or otherwise enjoy the road would be very noticeable and very welcome.  
We should preserve Rock Creek as a Park, not a Parkway.  I believe a 3-month trial 
would alleviate the fears of opponents and clearly demonstrate the value of the 
transfer of the road from transit purposes to people purposes. 
 
Thanks, 
Dave Rabinowitz 
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This Comment was Created on 04/25/2003  
Name: Ben Butler 
City: Morristown 
State: TN 
Zip: 37814 
Comments: Dear Superintendent Coleman I support American Whitewater and 
agree that the General Management Plan for Rock Creek National Park is woefully 
inadequate in addressing management of Rock Creek. The Plan should specifically 
authorize canoeing and kayaking in recognition that these activities are a traditional 
use of the Park and have been for at least 35 years. The namesake river, Rock Creek, 
is regularly subjected to sewage overflows and urban runoff. It is a tragedy of the 
first order that the primary river in our Nation?s Capitol is not better protected and 
that the Park Service is not doing more to recognize the problem and improve 
sanitation such that other recreation activities such as fishing and wading may be 
permitted in the Park. The Plan should specifically address the continuing issues of 
water quality and sanitation. The Park must develop a planning mechanism for 
improving water quality throughout the Park and restoring the creek for fish health 
and viability, as well as public health. Sincerely, Ben Butler ps. Plaese keep my 
address, e-mail address, and phone number private. 
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As the nation’s principal conservation agency, the Department of the Interior has the responsibility for most 
of our nationally owned public lands and natural resources. This includes fostering sound use of our land 
and water resources; protecting our fish, wildlife, and biological diversity; preserving the environmental 
and cultural values of our national parks and historical places; and providing for the enjoyment of life 
through outdoor recreation. The department assesses our energy and mineral resources and works to ensure 
that their development is in the best interests of all our people by encouraging stewardship and citizen par-
ticipation in their care. The department also has a major responsibility for American Indian reservation 
communities and for people who live in island territories under U.S. administration. 

821-D104 / July 2005 




